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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING





June 6, 2021





Virtual Meeting via Zoom














Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 1:05 PM, with District 

Commander Wayne Smiley in the Chair. 


Introduction of Special Guests and Past District Commanders: Linda Bennett-Retei from National, Guy Cooper from PMD, P/DC’s Ion Barnes, Barry Ensign, Sheila Boutcher, Sue Loveless, Bryon Loveless, Bill Wilson, Don Butt

The D/C called for a Moment of Silence for any members who had passed away in the past year: Hugh Sproule, David Matison(PMD) 

Notice of Meeting: The District Secretary confirmed a Notice of Meeting was sent.


Confirmation of Quorum: Yes


Squadron Roll Call: All squadrons had representatives at the meeting with the exception of Port Alberni and Ripple Rock(report received).

Motion to approve the Minutes of the June 6, 2020 District AGM made by Don Butt, seconded by Sheila Boutcher.  Approved.


Business arising from the Minutes: None


District Officer’s Reports:


District Commander: There has been no in-person meetings. Special thanks to Nanaimo Power Squadron for on-line virtual training and helping the other squadrons with the virtual training program. It should also be mentioned that Charles Hawkswell and Alexa Stochmal did in-class Maritime Radio for BC Ferries personel. CPS membership and dues have declined and by doing virtual on-line training, we get some revenue for National. Lack of funds has resulted in problems getting National’s website up and running. Thanks to all VIND members for persevering with this. With Covid vaccinations increasing, we are moving back to normal, hopefully by September. I believe the training is going to be a mix of Virtual and in-person. Squadrons that did Virtual training discovered the benefits of out of region students, and if your squadron didn’t offer a particular CPS course, your members could join an on-line course offered by another squadron. However, a course such as Maritime Radio is more difficult to teach on-line. One squadron did a flare disposal in May and Nanaimo Power Squadron is doing one in September. RVCC (recreational vessel checks)are being planned by some squadrons. I am hopeful of having a Sept/Oct VIND meeting at the Beban Park centre in Nanaimo.
Executive Officer: BC Ferries is awaiting new schedules which will determine when CPS can resume teaching the Maritime Radio course to BC Ferries personnel, especially  in Vancouver and Victoria.
Educational Officer: The educational side of CPS has been pretty quiet.

There has been a temporary suspension of e-book offers. 
Attended an Educational Department teams meeting on June 2nd: If you have Merit Marks hours to submit to your Squadron Commander, do it now. Hours from 2019 are submitted for 2020 Merit Marks. Hours for 2020 will be submitted as 2021.

Prices for Student Kits for all courses are increasing July 1,2021. In addition, there is still a charge of $25 for exam processing. For Fall classes, it is suggested updating squadron website info. after July 1st.

The Course Pricing Committee is considering changing the allowable student registration fee. Should be in place for July 1st.
National will no longer be charging squadrons the 4% Visa/Mastercard/Paypal fee.

The Boating/Boating Basics manual is now ready.Cost $50 plus exam fee.
Fees for courses using online Moodle platform provided by National, will now be split 50/50 with National.

It is up to hosting Squadrons to make sure that Squadrons providing tutors for online students be paid what they are owed. 

If a squadron gives a discounted price for members, that will come out of the squadron’s portion of the funds. National keeps 50% of total funds.
For Moodle, Boating 2 course improvements, Ottawa Squadron donated $5,000 to the CPS-ECP Foundation, which then gave $10,000.
A Boating 2 self-study pilot course is being presented by Barry Smith of Prince George Squadron. 46 students are registered. This is not a Moodle course. Hosting squadrons will be expected to have someone available to answer questions from a forum perspective. It is not a requirement to get tutors from other squadrons or to hold weekly in-person Zoom/Skype sessions. CPS-ECP National, Districts, Squadrons are hoping to return to classroom courses.
Membership Officer: The new IT system produces a rather complicated series of membership files. They are not user friendly. I have tried to keep the Squadron Membership Officers up to date with any information received from National. During 2021, any members may renew regardless of how long ago they let their membership lapse. Normally, if it lapsed for more than 12 months, they would have to apply as a new member.
There are continuing problems with member renewals. Because of problems with membership-staffing at National, membership enquiries have been backlogged. Everyone is asked to be patient.
VIND Membership as of June 4th: 



Regular Members

1,115 (including 77 Life Members)



Lady Associates

      44



Associates


      10



Total Membership

 1,169
Of this total,559 (48%) are shown as unpaid and 176 are “inactive” which means that they have never logged into the new IT system so CPS has no current email address for them.  Last year, Nic Miller reported the membership as 1165 with 224 having no email, so the total VIND membership is essentially unchanged. 

Past District Commander: No report
Secretary: No report.

Webmaster: During the summer, the VIND website will be slowly moved over to being under the CPS National website.

Northstar Editor: The Northstar newletter has been essentially defunct for years. Mailed out notices of VIND AGM to members for whom we don’t have email addresses. Suggest officer position of Northstar Editor be eliminated.  D/C said a Motion will be made later.
RVCC Officer: Boating inspections can begin again if Covid protocols are followed. I have copies of the protocols if anyone needs them. New decals have been issued by Transport Canada. Provincial Covid protocols take precedence over CPS protocols. There is a contact tracing sheet attached to the Provincial protocol. It is your responsibility to take precautions to protect yourself and others. During inspections, you should have a protocol safety sheet with you. A medical mask is to be worn and the inspections should be as brief as possible. New decals and inspection sheets should be coming soon.
Privacy Officer: No issues in the past year. If forwarding an email, make sure that any visible email addresses are relocated to the BBC: address.

Motion to accept the Officer’s Reports made by Don Butt, seconded by Barry Ensign. Approved.
Financial Officer’s Report: Revenue exceeded expenses by $1,999.56 Cash in bank is $29,774.26  The only other expense this year was $15 bank fees. Revenue consisted of $2,027.40 from members Dues and GST recovery of $12.16. We are expecting $1,387.20 from membership renewals Sept. 2020 to Mar. 2021. Annual Review was performed and accepted by Bill Wilson on May 18,2021.
Motion by Financial Officer and seconded by Lynn.  Accepted.
Squadron Commander’s Reports:

Nanaimo: Nanaimo Squadron has continued to function reasonably well, particularly in the area of education. We jumped on board with online classes in the Spring of 2020. In the last year, we have completed two Boating 2-3 courses, a West Coast Weather course, and an additional Boating 2 course. There is a strong demand for courses at present. Alexa Stochmal continues to teach online Maritime Radio monthly, including students from France and Japan. Including self-study students, she has processed 316 VHF certificates as well as teaching in-person, 17 BC Ferries personnel. Squadron meetings have been on-line with no social functions due to the Covid restrictions. A Flare Return day will be Saturday, September 18 at Cabela’s Store(across from Woodgrove Mall).
Squadron membership is little changed at 320. There are two new officers on the Bridge. Lyle Wetsch, who has just moved to Nanaimo from Newfoundland, is a university professor who specialty is online education.

Finances are very healthy. A main challenge is to get new volunteers from online classes as most students are out of the squadron region.
Nanoose: Membership is 155, with 78 paid up members and 8 Life members. Conducting a Member survey to find out what members would like in social events and courses offered. Merit Marks have been submitted for approval. The squadron is in good shape.
Port Alberni: No report.

Mount Brenton: No activity due to Covid restrictions. Membership is down considerably and renewals are slow. So far, 11 renewed memberships and 5 Life Members. I will contact the other 15 Life Members to explain that they must now renew membership every year. 

The Squadron is financially strong. 
Cape Lazo: Our membership has increased by 4, to 187 members. Lapsed members are 79. Have moved AGM to Oct. 2nd, in conjunction with the squadron’s 61st anniversary. Planning a Flare Return day at a future date. Finances are in good order. 

Cowichan: In the last month, the squadron’s AGM had a good attendance. Membership is down about 26 members, with the Membership Officer contacting them. Courses have been 3 VHF courses.

Conducted a Flare Day with an accompanying survey. Also, a general Membership survey to enhance our programs. Finances are solvent. Planning some face to face courses for the Fall.

Gabriola Island: Squadron has had a very busy Fall and Winter program. We had some blended(Boating 2/3 and 4) online courses which were very successful, with students from all over B.C. and Calgary. Also, self-study PCOC and Maritime Radio courses. AGM’s have been online. Membership is stable at 65. Due to the problems with the IT membership renewal system, some members are so frustrated that they no longer want to be members. The squadron is trying to increase their visibility in the community. RVCC(recreational vessel inspections)are starting again.

Ripple Rock: Absent. Report read by D/C. Covid protocols continue to dampen and put a halt to all activities other than Squadron meetings which are held on Zoom. Membership renewals are slow. We hope to see restrictions lifted so that face to face training can resume.
Motion to accept the Squadron Commander’s reports made by Paul Richards, seconded by Don Butt.  Approved.   

The D/C brought forward a Motion after consultation with C/C Peter Bolton to pull the Powell River Squadron warrant as they are now considered a defunct squadron. Motion made by Sheila Boutcher, seconded by Alexa Stochmal to pull the Powell River squadron warrant and ask its remaining members as to which CPS squadron they wish to join.  Approved.
Pacific Mainland District Report: PMD has 17 squadrons with 15 operating. Some squadrons co-operatively do courses and social events together. Two-thirds of PMD squadrons are doing on-line courses. One squadron had students look at material on a Moodle platform and then were taught as if in a classroom on Zoom. This successful hybrid method is a possibility for future course presentations. The VIND D/C confirmed that the Covid Report has been sent to all VIND squadrons. Problems with the National IT system are being worked on, with outside help being hired. This means that squadrons and districts will be asked for financial help. 
National Report: Have been looking at the IT Web-store to make it more logical. Flare Disposal and RVCC protocols are approved and have been sent to squadrons. Membership retention project is working well with approx. 970 returned members. Merit Mark approval process is going well.

The new Business Model is now becoming the new Business Plan. The National Dues will be increased but in line with inflation over the years(there has been no Dues increase since 2012).
In lieu of the Presentation of District Awards this year, the D/C read a Letter of Appreciation to Charles Hawkswell for an outstanding contribution to the CPS for doing in-class Maritime Radio training of BC Ferries personnel, in spite of Covid 19.  Also, a District Commanders Citation for all the hard work getting the Virtual Classroom up and running, and assisting other squadrons to provide Virtual training, plus doing some BC Ferries training.
The Report of the District Nominating Committee was presented by Ion Barnes.  Nominees for election for 2021/2022:

District Commander- Wayne Smiley
Exec. Officer-Charles Hawkswell

Educ. Officer-Alexa Stochmal

Fin. Officer- Carol Green


Secretary-Jim Pittendreigh


Memb. Officer-Sheila Boutcher


Webmaster-Wayne Smiley


Privacy Officer-Don Butt


RVCC Officer-Barry Ensign

The District Secretary cast the one vote required for the election.


Also, the Nominating Committee nominates for appointment, Bill Wilson, as Internal Financial Review Officer for the District.


Also, the Nominating Committee advises that Ion Barnes will serve on the District Executive and District Council, as immediate Past District Commander. 

Also, the following will serve on the 2021/2022 District Nominating Committee: P/D/C Ion Barnes, P/D/C Barry Ensign


Pledging of the New Bridge was conducted by Lynda Bennett-Retei, representing National.
New Business: Motion to appoint Ion Barnes, Carol Green, Wayne Smiley as Signing Officers for District Bank Accounts for 2021/2022, made by Charles Hawkswell, seconded by Don Butt.  Approved.

Termination of Meeting at 14:45
Vancouver Island North District


Canadian Power & Sail Squadrons


http://www.vind.org/





�








	
	



